OSCAR President

From: OSCAR President oscar.org.au>

Sent: Monday, 29 January 2018 09:09

To: 'Sarah Watts'

Cc: 'communityresponse@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au'
Subject: RE: Invitation Letter - Parking on verges workshop

Dear Sarah

I wish to confirm that I will be attending the Parking on verges workshop on 12 February on behalf of OSCAR.

We look forward to taking part in this welcome SCRC initiative.

In light of the requirement in the invitation letter ("It is Council's expectation that any representative is able to speak authoritatively on behalf of your organisation and be able to address robustly the issues, impacts and considerations for your members in respect of the matters under consideration.") OSCAR has sought, and received, comments from a number of our member organisations and individuals which have been comprehensive and thoughtful.

These are still coming into us (as in some cases member organisations need to have a meeting to discuss this matter which has proved a bit difficult at this time of the year). Therefore I am not in a position to provide you with the requested submission at this stage. I may be able to provide you with some of the internal correspondence we have received to date to give you an indication of the range of views being expressed but that would not represent the formal view of OSCAR at this stage.

Would that be useful?

Can you advise how much time is being allocated to each participant at the workshop and whether we would be able to use a PowerPoint presentation?

Of course such a presentation, and our final submission, would be made available to you after the workshop.

Best wishes ... Greg

Greg Smith
President, OSCAR
(Organisation Sunshine Coast Association of Residents)

T: 0417 577 881

E: <u>president@oscar.org.au</u>
W: <u>www.oscar.org.au</u>



From: Sarah Watts [mailto:Sarah.Watts@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au]

Sent: Friday, 12 January 2018 16:15

To: president@oscar.org.au

Subject: Invitation Letter - Parking on verges workshop

Dear Greg,

Please see attached correspondence from Councils CEO.

Regards

Sarah Watts | Senior Project Officer

Branch Support | Office of the Group Executive Customer Engagement and Planning Services | Sunshine Coast Council

Phone: 0447 371 680

Mailcode: MC41

Email: <u>sarah.watts@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au</u>

Website: www.sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au

Mail: Locked Bag 72 Sunshine Coast Mail Centre Qld 4560

Please consider the environment before printing this email



To find out more about the Sunshine Coast Council, visit your local office at Caloundra, Maroochydore or Nambour; or visit us online at www.sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au. If correspondence includes personal information, please refer to Council's Privacy Policy.

This email and any attachments are confidential and only for the use of the addressee. If you have received this email in error you are requested to notify the sender by return email or contact council on 07 5475 7272, and are prohibited from forwarding, printing, copying or using it in anyway, in whole or part. Please note that some council staff utilise mobile devices, which may result in information being transmitted overseas prior to delivery of any communication to the device. In sending an email to council, you are agreeing that the content of your email may be transmitted overseas.

Any views expressed in this email are the author's, except where the email makes it clear otherwise. The unauthorised publication of an email and any attachments generated for the official functions of council is strictly prohibited. Please note that council is subject to the *Right to Information Act 2009 (Qld)* and *Information Privacy Act 2009 (Qld)*.